THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION

FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent
DATE:
MARCH 18, 2010

SUBJECT:
APPROVAL TO SEEK PERMISSION TO USE CAPITAL OUTLAY FUNDS

ISSUE:  

The Board needs to request approval from the Commissioner of Education to use Capital Outlay funds for outdoor freezer replacement at Lincoln Trail and adding restroom/concession facilities to baseball and softball complex at John Hardin High School.

FACTS

There are two projects that the district may use Capital Outlay as the funding source.  First, there is an outdoor freezer unit at Lincoln Trail School that needs to be replaced because the current unit is failing.  The estimated amount of Capital Outlay needed for this project is $50,000.  Second, there is a need to build restroom/concession facilities at John Hardin baseball and softball complex for health reasons.  The estimated amount of Capital Outlay needed for this project is $175,000. 

According to KRS 157.420 (4) (d), “A local school district may submit a request to the commissioner of education to use capital outlay funds for maintenance expenditures or for the purchase of property insurance without forfeiting the district’s participation in the School Facilities Construction Commission program. Maintenance requests may include other priorities that are not considered major renovations, such as repair, renovation, or system upgrades that are necessary to maintain the integrity of an existing school facility.

RECOMMENDATION


I RECOMMEND THE BOARD SEEK APPROVAL FROM THE COMMISSIONER OF EDUCATION TO USE $50,000 OF CAPITAL OUTLAY FUNDS FOR THE REPLACEMENT OF THE OUTDOOR FREEZER UNIT AT LINCOLN TRAIL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL AND $175,000 OF CAPITAL OUTLAY FUNDS FOR THE INSTALLATION OF RESTROOMS/ CONCESSION FACILITIES AT JOHN HARDIN BASEBALL/SOFTBALL COMPLEX. 

RECOMMENDED MOTION


I MOVE THE BOARD SEEK APPROVAL FROM THE COMMISSIONER OF EDUCATION TO USE $50,000 OF CAPITAL OUTLAY FUNDS FOR THE REPLACEMENT OF THE OUTDOOR FREEZER UNIT AT LINCOLN TRAIL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL AND $175,000 OF CAPITAL OUTLAY FUNDS FOR THE INSTALLATION OF RESTROOMS/ CONCESSION FACILITIES AT JOHN HARDIN BASEBALL/SOFTBALL COMPLEX.

